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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

 

 

 

Interschool Swimming Success!  

Congratulations to all our students who 

represented our school at the Interschool 

Swimming Carnival and contributed to our 

school being announced  

Champion School!  
Thank you for your efforts and 

sportsmanship. Well done to Mr Bycroft for 

his exceptional organisation of this event.   

 

Harmony Day  

Special thanks to everyone who joined in 

our Harmony Day celebrations on 22 

March.  It’s so wonderful to see the school 

community celebrating special events 

together.   
 

School Board Meeting 

The next meeting of the School Board will 

be held on Monday 21 May at 7.30 pm.  

Agenda items will include the 2017 Annual 

Report, the 2018 to 2020 Business Plan 

and reviews of the ‘Complaints 

Management’ and the ‘Drug and Resilience 

Education’ Policies. These policies are 

available for you to view on our school 

website. Please forward any feedback to a 

Parent Representative prior to the meeting.  

Your School Board Parent Representatives 

are George Atartis, John Coombe, Jessica 

Nailer, Kasia Deery, Leia Hunt and Patrick 

Chen.  

 

Proposed Parking Changes 

- Melrose and Janet Streets  

The City of Canning has 

recently proposed changes to 

the parking prohibitions on 

Melrose and Janet Streets. These 

proposals follow requests to address the 

road safety issues in these streets during 

the school morning and afternoon peak 

times. They are designed to ensure the 

approach to intersections is clear and the 

visibility of pedestrians is improved.  If you 

would like more information, a copy of the 

letter explaining the changes is available for 

viewing at the front office. The proposals 

are currently being considered by the 

Traffic Control Sub-committee formed at the 

last P&C meeting. The details of the City 

Traffic Engineer responsible for the 

proposals are also available from the office 

if you would like to submit comments.  

 

Interim Reports  

More consistent 

c o m m u n i c a t i o n 

between home and 

school was identified 

as a possib le 

improvement area at last year’s ’Our 

School, Our Say’ Forum. In response to this 

feedback, we have introduced Connect and 

we will also be sending out Interim Reports 

for the first time on Monday afternoon. 

These reports are designed to give you a 

‘snapshot’ of how your child is performing 

before they receive their Semester 1 Report 

at the end of next term. Please don’t 

hesitate to arrange an  appointment with 

your child’s teacher if you wish to discuss 

their report or progress.   

  

Daily Fitness  

Thank you to Mr 

Bycroft and the Year 

1, 2, 3 and 4 teachers 

who have 

commenced Daily 

Fitness at the start of 

the school day on Mondays, Wednesdays 

and Fridays. This was suggested by the 

school community at the ‘Our School, Our 

Say’ forum held late last year. Our Year 5 

and 6 students aren’t participating in these 

Daily Fitness sessions as they already 

participate in extra sport on Friday 

afternoons.   

 

P&C AGM 

The P&C AGM will be held on Monday 14 

May at 7.30 pm in the library. All positions 

will be declared vacant.  A general P&C 

meeting will follow the AGM.  Please 

consider coming along. The more parent 

support and members we have, the more 

events and resources we can provide for 

your children.    

 

ANZAC Service  

Our school’s ANZAC 

Service will be held on 

F r i d a y  1 3  A p r i l 

commencing at 8.45 am 

in our undercover area. I hope you are able 

to join us.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy Holidays  

Thank you to everyone for your support of 

your children and our school throughout this 

term. I hope you enjoy safe and relaxing 

holidays. Some of the special events 

happening throughout next term include 

NAPLAN, Edudance, Singfest, a range of 

excursions and interschool sporting events 

for our older students.  
 

Rochelle Williamson 

Principal 

 
Upcoming Events: 

- 9 April - Term 1 Interim Reports distributed  

- 9 April - Money Pryor Performance, PP to Year 6 

- 13 April - ANZAC Day Service, 8.45 am  

- 30 April - staff return to school for Term 2 

- 1 May - students return to school for Term 2 

- 10 May - Room 13 Assembly  

- 14 May - P&C AGM and Meeting, 7.30 pm 

- 15 to 17 May - Year 3 & 5 NAPLAN  

- 21 May - School Board Meeting, 7.30 pm  

 

http://www.rossmoyneps.wa.edu.au
mailto:Rossmoyne.ps.@education.wa.edu.au
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiJhMCqqqzaAhUDjLwKHVuXAHYQjRx6BAgAEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.kedronwavellmedicalcentre.com.au%2Fcar-parking%2F&psig=AOvVaw30tKfXIvRkk6JEdQHrsoqL&ust=1523333682470937
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiIjI7dqqzaAhWEzbwKHeQ_ACsQjRx6BAgAEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.yelp.com%2Fbiz%2Fdaily-fitness-hannover-3&psig=AOvVaw1Kx0ejqnI-BdvQ7QLikAmq&ust=1523333762873334
http://hiiq.com.au/school-reports/
https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.mildura.vic.gov.au%2Ffiles%2Fcontent%2Fpublic%2Fcalendar-of-events%2Fanzac-day-services%2Flest-we-forget.jpg%3Fw%3D480&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.mildura.vic.gov.au%2FCalendar-of-Events%2FANZAC-Day-Se
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjn_c3FrKzaAhVLyrwKHSYmBIQQjRx6BAgAEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.canstockphoto.com%2Fillustration%2Fhappy-holidays.html&psig=AOvVaw0HHCklmznnKgWO3xRqMypB&ust=152333426
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School Board Update - Leonie Morrell (Staff Representative, Rossmoyne Primary School Board) 

 

On the 26 March, the Board of the Rossmoyne Primary School met for their first meeting of the 2018 

school year. At this meeting the Board’s Chairperson, Mr George Atartis, welcomed all members to the 

meeting, especially the new parent representatives. It was a meeting with a long agenda, however 

many items were enthusiastically discussed, with interesting input from all representatives.  There was 

significant discussion around the school’s 2018 to 2020 Business Plan with emphasis on the Vision 

and Purpose statements.  Ms Rochelle Williamson, Principal, presented a synopsis on the work that 

had gone into arriving at the Vision and Purpose Statements which were presented to the Board.  After 

considerable discussion and debate the Board “fine-tuned” the statements that were presented and voted unanimously 

to endorse them.  It was also agreed that we would introduce four school values. The priority areas for our school’s  

Business Plan were also presented to the Board by Ms Rochelle Williamson.  It was noted that there would be four priority 

areas - ‘Excellence in Teaching’, ‘Successful Students’, ‘Health and Well-being’ and ‘A Connected Community’.   

Measurable targets are being developed for each of these areas and the Board reviewed the targets already developed. 

The Business Plan is still in a developmental stage and further work will be undertaken before it is finalised and  

presented to staff and the School Board for endorsement before eventual publication and sharing with the school  

community. Ms Williamson informed the meeting that feedback from staff, the Board and from the community gathered 

at last year’s ‘Our School, Our Say’ forum contributed significantly to the decisions about our priority areas for our  

Business Plan and to the review of our school Vision and Purpose statements. Other items of interest included the 2018 

Preliminary Budget, the policy review schedule and discussions about how the Board will engage with the community 

throughout this year. The meeting concluded at 9:15 pm.  

 

 

 

 

              Our New School Vision and Purpose Statements  
 

Last year, both staff and the School Board identified that our school’s Vision and Purpose statements needed  

reviewing. Thanks to all staff and the School Board Sub-committee who have applied considerable time, effort and 

thought to this task over many months. They reflected on the existing statements and considered the feedback 

received at the ‘Our School, Our Say’ forum held last year before developing our new statements.   

As Leonie has mentioned above, the School Board recently endorsed our revised school Vision  

and Purpose Statements after considerable discussion and some ‘tweaks’.   

It was with great pleasure that I present our revised school vision and purpose statements to you. 

 

Our School Vision  

Together we empower global citizens.  
 

Our School Purpose  

To inspire lifelong learners who strive for personal excellence and community engagement. 
 

During the extensive review of our Vision and Purpose Statements, it was noted that 

many of the desired qualities and values mentioned by the school community at the 

‘Our School, Our Say’ Forum were not captured. Consequently, it was decided to  

introduce four school values.  As you can see below, ‘kid-friendly’ definitions were  

also developed for each of the values.   

 

                                                                                 Our School Values  

 Integrity  ….doing the right thing even when no-one is watching. 

  Respect  ….caring for self, others, the community and our environment. 

 Courage  ….facing challenges, showing resilience and doing our personal best. 

 Belonging  ....being an active and valued member of our communities. 
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 ROOM 8 

Emily         Masooma 

ROOM 9 

Sarah         Alston 

ROOM 10 

Bryce         Ahliya 

ROOM 13 

Silvanus      Laura 

ROOM 14 

Ethan       Ellise 

ROOM 15 

Tanishq       Sydney 

ROOM 16 

Kalila       Elliot 

ROOM 17 

Jayven         Emmeline 

ROOM 18 

Harry         Kina 

ROOM 19 

Chyara      Kelly 

ROOM 20 

Anna        Sienna 

ROOM 21 

Owen       Nina 

ROOM 22 

Cameron         Chloe 

ROOM 23 

Zara       Aris        

ROOM 24 

Nethuli        Cooper 

ROOM 25 

Kaitlyn        Ella 

Room 26 

Jacob       Sahria 

LOTE 

Ginella       All Students in Room 22 

Merit Certificates  

Congratulations to the following students who were awarded with Merit Certificates  

at our recent assembly. Keep up the great work! 

Harmony Day - 2018  
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Languages (Chinese) Update  
 

Winners of our School’s Year of the Dog Poster Competition. 
* Year 1 - 1st place - Victoria (Rm 13), 2nd place - Julia (Rm 13) 
* Year 2 - 1st place - Daniel (Rm 16), 2nd place - Aiden (Rm 15)  
 
Winners of the Year of the Dog Poster Competition organised by the 
Perth South Metro Languages Hub. 
* Year 3 - 3rd place - Emma (Rm 9), 4th place - Emily (Rm 9),  
5th place - Sarah (Rm 22) 

* Year 4 - 2nd place - Jinning (Rm 21)  
* Year 5 - 4th place - Coco (Rm 23), 5th place - Belinda (Rm 23), Excellence 
Award - Lisandi (Rm 20)  
* Year 6 - 2nd place - Enn Enn (Rm 26), 3rd place - Sophia (Rm 25),  
Excellence Award - Riley (Rm 24)  

 

 

Bryce, Maya, Sophia, Kevin, Anakha and Samantha from Room 10 participated in  

Chinese dancing sessions with Mrs Champion after school to learn “The Jasmine  

Flowers” dance. They confidently performed the dance at our Harmony Day Assembly. 

Thank you to their families for their support, to Mrs Champion for her time and efforts and 

to Coco for her beautiful singing.  

 

 

Physical Education Update 
 

Interschool Swimming Carnival  
Congratulations and thank you to all participants, staff and parents who attended this year’s carnival. It was a fantastic day and 
we were thrilled to be announced as the Champion School.  Special congratulations to the following students who were awarded 
Champion or Runner Up Champion swimmers on the day.   
 - Junior Boys  - Champion - Matthew (Rossmoyne Primary), Runner Up - Luke (Rossmoyne Primary) 
 - Junior Girls  - Champion - Ruby  (Rossmoyne Primary) 
   - Runners Up - Taila (Banksia Park Primary) and Ella (Bullcreek Primary) 
 - Year 5 Boys  - Champion - Christopher (Rossmoyne Primary), Runner Up - Callum (Bullcreek Primary) 
 - Year 5 Girls  - Champion - Annabelle (Bullcreek Primary), Runner Up - Kate (Rossmoyne Primary)  
 - Year 6 Boys  - Champion - Adrian  (Bullcreek Primary), Runner Up - Anthony (Bullcreek Primary) 
 - Year 6 Girls  - Champion - Jazmin (Banksia Park Primary), Runner Up - Kaitlyn (Rossmoyne Primary) 
 

Champion School: 
1st - Rossmoyne, 271 points, 2nd - Oberthur, 205 points, 3rd - Banksia Park, 182 points and 4th - Bullcreek, 152 points. 
 

Meritorious Winner: 
Banksia Park - 284 points, Rossmoyne - 301 points (an individual school can’t win both shields), Oberthur- 205 points and  
Bullcreek- 269 points. 
 

State Swimming Championships  -  Friday 13th April to Sunday 15th April 2018 
Congratulations to the following children who have been selected for the upcoming State  
Swimming Championships. These students are putting in 6 to 10 hours training per week.  
Congratulations on your achievement and we wish you well for the championships.   

Kaitlyn - Room 25         Christopher - Room 26       Matthew - Room 21        Liam - Room 20 
  Sophie - Rm 23     Fiona - Rm 26  Luke - Rm  20  

 

Thanks!  
Sincere thanks to everyone who has helped us collect Coles Sports for Schools Vouchers. So far we 
have collected over 24 500!  This is way above Mr Bycroft’s initial goal of 7000 vouchers!  If you have 
any more at home, please send them in as we are collecting vouchers until the last day of term.  We’ll be 
sure to let you know what resources we receive through the program in a future newsletter.  Thanks 
again for your support.  

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fi.pinimg.com%2Foriginals%2Fbc%2F9f%2Fd5%2Fbc9fd564fc9a1014f404060540df1259.gif&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pinterest.com%2Fpin%2F785455991232214924%2F&docid=2wpRu2zKA4nk8M&tbnid=pTdiO2Qqwdhj_M%3A&vet=1&w
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Written by Saagar  

 

Ten students from Rossmoyne Primary School were selected to represent 

our school at the 2018 GRIP Leadership Conference.  The leaders that were 

chosen were Chloe, Senuthi, Nethuli, Sophia, Enn Enn, Oisin, David, Israel, 

Sasank and myself.  We were accompanied by Mrs Marshall and Sophia’s 

dad, Mr Atartis.  The whole day was a blast and everyone had a great time.   

 

When we arrived at the Convention Centre, most of us were amazed at how big it was.  Once seated, we all did the  

pre-conference activities in the booklets they gave us.  Before long, it was 9.15 am and also time for the conference to 

start.  Our first activity was ‘Leaders are Transformers’.   At first we just had a competition but in the second round we 

used strategies.  I found it interesting how our actions and strategies changed between the first and second games.  

Then we played a game called ‘Monopolead’. We had to ask 8 different people 8 different questions but I only managed 

3 people.  We did all of that with Ronan.  Next we learnt about 4 things that transform people into leaders - attitude, 

words, actions and care. We then completed some reflection questions. We did all of that with Emily.   

 

The next bit was a little unexpected.  It was an activity called ‘Loud Noises’ and we completed it at the end of each  

section throughout the day.  It was really fun.  We always did Loud Noises with Andy and Michael.  It was then time for 

recess and all the kids got extremely jealous of the teachers because they got free cupcakes.   

 

Soon we were back and ready for the next part of the day. The title for the next session, ‘Lead like a Strawberry not like a 

Watermelon’ was a little weird but soon I understood it.  It meant that you should be the same on the inside as you are on 

the outside, like a strawberry, but not like a watermelon because watermelons are different on the inside than the  

outside.  Next we did an amusing activity called ‘Berry Good Integrity’ with Moraine. This was one of my favourite ones 

because it involved a role play which was hilarious. There were 5 people in the role play including Basil (the gardener), 

Rosemary, Potato and Goud (student leaders) and Emily (the person who paused the play).   

 

Then there was another Loud Noise segment and luckily I got chosen to participate. I had to go up the front and dance 

which was really entertaining.  Following that, came a session called ‘Ideas that Transform’.  This focused on how we can 

help other students, how we can transform empty parts of our school into areas that we can use and how we can  

transform things in our community.  Soon after it was lunchtime. After lunch, we got to go to the resources area to buy 

things. I bought 3 badges for $5.   

 

Afterwards, we completed the ‘Contributing to Positive Change’ session. We learnt that we have to make changes that 

everyone agrees to and is practical, not like building a theme park in 50 square metres of the school.  The last activity 

was called ‘Leadership is like a’.  We had to complete sentences by adding appropriate words.  For example, ‘leadership 

is like a map, because it is everywhere in the world’. 

 

Then it was the big one - they saved the best for the last Loud Noise activity.  It was amazing because we got to do lots of 

things in it.  At the same time it was annoying because it involved a game where you had to find the oldest coin.  Most of 

the ones they found were new. The oldest one they found was from 1984, but I had a 1978 coin.   

 

Throughout the day, I learnt lots of information about how to be a better leader and how to make other people better 

leaders.  I can’t wait to share my expanded knowledge with my peers.   

Thanks Mrs Marshall and Mr Atartis!  

GRIP Leadership Conference, 2018 
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Our River Rangers went fishing with volunteers from Rec Fish West at the Shelley foreshore on Wednesday afternoon.  

This was the first time many of the students had experienced fishing but they all had a great time. A couple of children 

even said they were going to add a fishing rod to their Christmas wish lists!  Our students also learnt about how to fish 

safely, how to handle fish, how to care for the environment and how to stay sun safe.   

Next week they are going on a bike ride to Deep Water Point. 

 

Thank you to our staff who support our River Rangers Program - Mr Wilson, Mrs Valentine, Mrs Stringer and Ms Akhurst.  

Without them, our students would not be able to participate in this awesome program.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our River Rangers Fishing Experience  

  Rossmoyne Primary School 
                 Parents and Citizens’ Association 

                              
                         Second Hand Uniforms  
The Second Hand Uniform Shop is  open on Friday mornings  

from 8.15 to 8.45 am.   
 

Bendigo Bank School Banking  
Friday mornings at 8.15 am  

 

Sundowner Success!  
A great night was had by all.  Thank you to everyone who attended or  

assisted in organising this event.  
 

AGM and Next General Meeting  

 

Recipe Ideas  

If you’re stuck for ideas about what to include in your child’s lunchbox 

or you are looking for some healthy recipe ideas, visit  

http://www.crunchandsip.com.au/resources/downloads/recipe-books/ 

http://www.crunchandsip.com.au/media/8425/eat_smart_recipe_booklet.pdf
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Community Announcements  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rossmoyne Primary School provides these Community Announcements as a service to the community, students and families.  Inclusion in our school   

newsletter or any other means of delivery does not imply any endorsement of these events. 
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Community Announcements cont.  

 

 

 

 

 

Rossmoyne Primary School provides these Community Announcements as a service to the community, students and families.  Inclusion in our school   

newsletter or any other means of delivery does not imply any endorsement of these events. 
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Community Announcements cont.  

 

WILLETTON SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL SPECIALISED  
BASKETBALL PROGRAM 
²ŜǎǘŜǊƴ !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀΩǎ ƘƛƎƘŜǎǘ ǊŀƴƪŜŘ ōŀǎƪŜǘōŀƭƭ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƛǎ  
ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘƭȅ ŀŎŎŜǇǝƴƎ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀǝƻƴǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ нлмф ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ  
ƛƴǘŀƪŜΦ 
¢ƘŜ {ǇŜŎƛŀƭƛǎǘ .ŀǎƪŜǘōŀƭƭ tǊƻƎǊŀƳ ƛƴǎǇƛǊŜǎ ǘŀƭŜƴǘŜŘ ȅƻǳƴƎ 
²Ŝǎǘ !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀƴǎ ǘƻ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎƪƛƭƭǎΣ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎƘƛǇΣ ŎƘŀǊŀŎǘŜǊ 

ŀƴŘ Ǉŀǎǎƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ŜȄŎŜƭƭŜƴŎŜΣ ōƻǘƘ ƻƴ ŀƴŘ ƻũ ǘƘŜ ŎƻǳǊǘΦ hǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƭŜŀǊƴ ǘƘŜ  
ŦǳƴŘŀƳŜƴǘŀƭǎ ƻŦ ōŀǎƪŜǘōŀƭƭ ƛƴ ŀ ƘƛƎƘ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜ ŜƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘΣ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ ƭƛŦŜ-ǎƪƛƭƭǎ 
ŀƴŘ ǾŀƭǳŜǎ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ǊŜǎǇŜŎǘΣ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎƘƛǇΣ ǝƳŜ ƳŀƴŀƎŜƳŜƴǘΣ ǘŜŀƳǿƻǊƪΣ ŘƛǎŎƛǇƭƛƴŜΣ 
ƳŜƴǘŀƭ ǘƻǳƎƘƴŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǇƻǊǘǎƳŀƴǎƘƛǇΦ 
¢ƘŜ ²ƛƭƭŜǧƻƴ {ŜƴƛƻǊ IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ {ǇŜŎƛŀƭƛǎǘ .ŀǎƪŜǘōŀƭƭ {ǘǳŘƛŜǎ tǊƻƎǊŀƳ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ 
ƛƴǎǘǊǳƳŜƴǘŀƭ ƛƴ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƛƴƎ Ƴŀƴȅ ǘŀƭŜƴǘŜŘ ȅƻǳƴƎ ŀǘƘƭŜǘŜǎ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ƎƻƴŜ ƻƴ ǘƻ ŜƭƛǘŜ 
ŎŀǊŜŜǊǎΦ  

CƻǊ ŦǳǊǘƘŜǊ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǘƘŜ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜΥ 

ƘǧǇǎΥκκǿǿǿΦǿƛƭƭŜǧƻƴǎƘǎΦǿŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳκƻǳǊ-ŎǳǊǊƛŎǳƭǳƳκǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƛǎǘ-ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳǎκǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƛǎǘ-
ōŀǎƪŜǘōŀƭƭκ 

Application for Year 7, 2019 close Friday May 11. 
Application for Years 8 - 11, 2019 close Friday June 8. 
 
 

 

Rossmoyne Primary School provides these Community Announcements as a service to the community, students and families.  Inclusion in our school   

newsletter or any other means of delivery does not imply any endorsement of these events. 

https://www.willettonshs.wa.edu.au/our-curriculum/specialist-programs/specialist-basketball/
https://www.willettonshs.wa.edu.au/our-curriculum/specialist-programs/specialist-basketball/
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Community Announcements cont.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rossmoyne Primary School provides these Community Announcements as a service to the community, students and families.  Inclusion in our school   

newsletter or any other means of delivery does not imply any endorsement of these events. 
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Community Announcements cont. 

 

Rossmoyne Primary School provides these Community Announcements as a service to the community, students and families.  Inclusion in our school   

newsletter or any other means of delivery does not imply any endorsement of these events. 
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Community Announcements cont.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rossmoyne Primary School provides these Community Announcements as a service to the community, students and families.  Inclusion in our school   

newsletter or any other means of delivery does not imply any endorsement of these events. 
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Community Announcements cont.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rossmoyne Primary School provides these Community Announcements as a service to the community, students and families.  Inclusion in our school   

newsletter or any other means of delivery does not imply any endorsement of these events. 
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Community Announcements cont.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rossmoyne Primary School provides these Community Announcements as a service to the community, students and families.  Inclusion in our school   

newsletter or any other means of delivery does not imply any endorsement of these events. 
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Community Announcements cont.  

 
Nearer to Nature has some great activities running at CREEC  in the April school holidays  
For bookings please contact Nearer to Nature on 9295 2244 or n2n@dbca.wa.gov.au  For more  
information go to their website https://www.dpaw.wa.gov.au/get -involved/nearer-to-nature/community  
 
Cocky Cappers - ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ мф !ǇǊƛƭΣ млΦлл - ммΦолŀƳΣ !ƎŜǎ п - т ȅŜŀǊǎ 

aŜŜǘ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ŎƻŎƪŀǘƻƻǎ ǳǇ ŎƭƻǎŜΦ 5ƛǎŎƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǘȅǇŜǎ ƻŦ ǇƭŀŎŜǎ ǘƘŜȅ Ŏŀƭƭ ƘƻƳŜΣ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ Ŝŀǘ ŀƴŘ ǿƘȅ 
ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ ǎǳŎƘ ǳƴƛǉǳŜ ŦŜŀǘǳǊŜǎΦ tƭŀȅ ǘƘŜ ŎƻŎƪŀǘƻƻ ŦƻƻŘ ƎŀƳŜΣ ŀƴŘ ƳŀƪŜ ȅƻǳǊ ƻǿƴ ŎƻŎƪŀǘƻƻ ƘŜŀŘ ŘǊŜǎǎ ōŜŦƻǊŜ 
ƘŜŀŘƛƴƎ ƻǳǘ ǘƻ Ƙǳƴǘ ŦƻǊ ŦƻƻŘΦ ϷмсǇǇ κ Ϸмп 5ƛǎŎƻǾŜǊȅ /ƭǳō ϧ /ŀƴƴƛƴƎ /ƻŎƪŀǘƻƻ YL5{  

  
Bat Box Building - ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ мф !ǇǊƛƭΣ фΦолŀƳ - мнΦллƴƻƻƴΣ !ƎŜǎ у ςмо ȅŜŀǊǎ 

Wƻƛƴ ǳǎ ǘƻ ǳƴŎƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǎŜŎǊŜǘǎ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƳŀǊǾŜƭƭƻǳǎ ƳƛŎǊƻ-ōŀǘǎ ǘƘŀƴ ƭƛǾŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ tŀǊƪΦ ¢ŀƪŜ ǇŀǊǘ ƛƴ ǎƻƳŜ Ŧǳƴ ōŀǧȅ 
ƎŀƳŜǎ ǘƘŜƴ ƳŀƪŜ ȅƻǳǊ ƻǿƴ ōŀǘ ōƻȄ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ƘƻƳŜΦ ϷнуǇǇ κ Ϸнс 5ƛǎŎƻǾŜǊȅ /ƭǳō ϧ /ŀƴƴƛƴƎ /ƻŎƪŀǘƻƻ YL5{  

  

Incy Wincy Spider - ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ нп !ǇǊƛƭΣ млΦллŀƳ - ммΦолŀƳΣ !ƎŜǎ пςт ȅŜŀǊǎ 
Wƻƛƴ ƻǳǊ ƎǳƛŘŜ ǘƻ ŦƻǊŀƎŜ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŦƻǊŜǎǘ ŀƴŘ ŘƛǎŎƻǾŜǊ LƴŎȅΩǎ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǝƴƎ ǿƻǊƭŘΦ {ŀŦŜƭȅ Ƙǳƴǘ ŦƻǊ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ Ƙƛǎ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎΦ 
¢ƘŜƴ ŘƛǎŎƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƛƴǘǊƛŎŀŎƛŜǎ ƻŦ ǿŜō ǿŜŀǾƛƴƎ ŀǎ ȅƻǳ ǎǇƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ƻǿƴ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ǎǇƛŘŜǊ ǿŜōΦ ϷмсǇǇκϷмп 5ƛǎŎƻǾŜǊȅ /ƭǳō 
ϧ /ŀƴƴƛƴƎ /ƻŎƪŀǘƻƻ YL5{ /ƭǳō aŜƳōŜǊǎ 

  
Canning Canoeing Quest 

¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ нп !ǇǊƛƭΣ млΦллŀƳ - оΦллǇƳΣ !ƎŜǎ мм ςмп ȅŜŀǊǎ 
DŜŀǊ ǳǇ ŦƻǊ ŀƴ ŀƊŜǊƴƻƻƴ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ /ŀƴƴƛƴƎ wƛǾŜǊΦ ¢ŀƪŜ ǇŀǊǘ ƛƴ ǘŜŀƳ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǳƴŎƻǾŜǊ ǎǘƻǊƛŜǎ ŀōƻǳǘ 
ǘƘŜ ǊƛǾŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǿƘƻ ǊŜƭƛŜŘ ƻƴ ƛǘΦ ϷотǇǇκϷор 5ƛǎŎƻǾŜǊȅ /ƭǳō ϧ /ŀƴƴƛƴƎ /ƻŎƪŀǘƻƻ YL5{ /ƭǳō ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ 

 

Rossmoyne Primary School provides these Community Announcements as a service to the community, students and families.  Inclusion in our school   

newsletter or any other means of delivery does not imply any endorsement of these events. 
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